

Our September Film was *Allied* and was rated in our Starbox voting system as a 4.4 out of 5 by the 61 members who voted.

This month's film on the <u>25th October 2017</u> is an American film, *Paterson* directed by Jim Jarmusch, it is rated M and runs for 1hour and 58 minutes.

Jim Jarmusch wrote as well as directed this film. The film is a meditative, slice of life and is considered a dramedy, which also reads as a Romance/Comedy. Jarmusch is well known for his deliberate, meditative observations and story telling. Although set in this decade, the film seems to take you back to a more innocent and less complicated time.

The film is about a week in the life of Paterson (Adam Driver), a city bus driver in Paterson, New Jersey as he balances the demands of his working class job with his passion for poetry and observation. Paterson's stay at home wife Laura (Golshifteh Farahani) also has creative yearnings of her own.

It is with sadness that I advise you that one of our members, Christina S-whitcroft passed away on Saturday the 7th of October 2017. Christina had been a member for a number of years, joining before she retired to San Remo last year. Christina has had a long association with the Island, her family having a holiday house at YCW beach in the 70s and 80s. Christina's mother Phil, was a very community minded person, starting one of the first community Houses in Victoria in 1975 and I think that shaped Christina's life in that she did love her community. We will all miss her kind and thoughtful interaction with us.

Our November 29th film is the final film for the year *A United Kingdom* and will be our breakup film.

Our 2018 Application Forms will be available at the October and November film nights and for anyone whom cannot attend we can email an electronic copy late October.

The raffle for this month is a voucher for Wildlifecoast Cruises .

Entrance is by membership only and membership is closed for 2017. A waiting list has been established for 2018. If anyone knows someone who wishes to join next year they can email the PIMC on the email below, or put their name and email address on a list on the film night.

Any queries for the September film can be made on phillipislandmovieclub@gmail.com